


Reserve? I am very disappointed that a public conversation did not occur with the Ag Reserve
community prior to the introduction of ZTA 23-09 on November 7, 2023.  This ZTA is poorly
constructed, incongruent with the current regulations for the AG reserve and detrimental to our
rural community.    
 
I am also perplexed in regards to how a ZTA can be introduced by a councilperson without
data supporting the premise of the ZTA (improving agritourism) nor the co-sponsorship of the
councilmembers who represent the community that will be affected by the zoning
change.  Should the council reconsider the ZTA process so that voices of the community members
can be included prior to introduction of a ZTA to the county council?   Should a councilmember
who sponsors a ZTA be required to provide solid data to support their suppositions, and should
this data be included as an appendix to the introduced ZTA?  In writing e-mails to you, attending
the meeting at Linden Farm and discussing ZTA 23-09 within our community has taken a
significant toll on the time and resources of our community members.   These efforts are not
trivial and should not be disregarded.  I implore the county council members to improve
communication and involvement of the community while considering such extreme ZTAs as ZTA
23-09. 
 
In closing, I request that the county council disapprove ZTA 23-09. In addition, I propose that
avenues for collaboration be formed for stakeholders within Montgomery County, foremost those
living within the AG reserve, to participate with county government officials in a risk/benefit
assessment of proposals for additional agritourism initiatives within the Ag Reserve.   I wish you
all a very Happy New Year.   Thank you for your service to Montgomery County. 



 
Very Respectfully, 
 
Carolyn Laurencot 
 

 
 




